
John also reported that there 
were approximately 100 children 
from the community present at 
the Halloween trick or treat 
party, and 263 people, residents, 
family members, helpers, and 
staff, were fed at the annual 
Thanksgiving meal. 

A report was given on building 
maintenance, and changes that 
have been made to comply with 
state survey. Congratulations to 
John and all the staff  for 
maintaining the facility’s 4-Star 
rating, Best in Texas.  That 
reflects the special love and care 
given to the residents 24/7, as 
well as keeping their 
surroundings clean and safe. 

The new medical director at 
the facility is Dr. John Hunt, MD.

Plans for the staff  Christmas 
party were formulated, and 
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sing Christmas carols with Roger 
Alexander at the monthly Sing-
Along. December 12 found 
‘Elvis’ at the facility doing a 
Christmas concert at 6:30 pm. 
On the morning of  the 13th, at 
10:30, Pecan Baptist Church 
brought gifts to the residents.  
That afternoon, at 2:00, Janis 
Fowler celebrated a December 
birthday. The Spanish Club 
hosted the party.  The resident 
Christmas party was December 
15th, at 6:30 pm. Santa was 
there with a few elves in tow, 
with gifts for all the residents. 

Susan Pentecost was at the facility 
at 10:30 am on December 20 to 
present Mary Kay gifts to all the 
residents. Santa was back at the 
facility at 3:30 that afternoon to 
take pictures with any kiddos who 
wanted to have their picture 
made with Santa.  Residents will 
enjoy the Christmas parade on 
the Fox channel on Christmas 
day, and round out the year at 
3:30 on December 30th, with a 
New Year’s Party celebrating the 
incoming 2017!  Merry 
Christmas to all…and to all a 
Happy, Healthy New Year!!

By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
November 29, 2016. President 
Pat Stephens called the meeting 
to order at 9:40 am and 
declared a quorum was present.  
Board members present were 
Sarah Green, Patsy Cason, Pat 
Carwile and Noel Tinkler. John 
Rainbolt, Administrator, and 
Janie Munoz, BOM, were also 
present at the meeting. The 
invocation was given by Patsy 
Cason. There were no absent 
Board members from the 
previous meeting, and the 
minutes from that meeting were 
approved.

The census count shows there 
are currently 31 residents in the 
facility as of  the meeting date.
 In the staffing update, it was 
reported that the facility is fully 
staffed, with an on-going need 
for prn nurses and CNA’s. 

Accounts receivable were 
discussed, as were the financial 
statements, which were accepted 
as presented.

The Administrator gave his 
report. He is currently working 
on advertising and marketing. 
The Music and Memory 
certification, as well as full 
therapy, provided by Synertex, 
available at the facility, is a 
tremendous marketing tool.  

future agenda items were 
discussed. There will not be a 
regular meeting in December 
due to the holidays, and thenext 
meeting date will be January 24, 
2017.  The public is invited and 
encouraged to attend.

Looking at the Christmas 
calendar, there is a busy month 
ahead! On December 7, 
residents and staff  went to the 
Ft. Concho light tour in San 
Angelo, and finished out the 
evening with dinner at Henry’s 
Diner.  Everyone gathered in the 
dining room on December 8, to 

 Residents of  Bronte Health & Rehab Center were entertained recently by Elvis 
at their annual Christmas party.


